From: Elleanor Crown

To: Jeff Crockett

Cc: hdc@a3gov.org; Thacher, Jill; Bethany Osborne; Christine Crockett; Eleanor Pollack; llene R. Tyler; Julie Ritter;
Lars Bjorn; Lesley Perkins; Nick Coquillard; Detter, Ray; Susan Wineberg; Mary lvers; Sabra Briere

Subject: The Glen

Date: Wednesday, December 09, 2015 7:54:46 PM

To: Members of the Ann Arbor Historic District Commission and Jill Thacher, Historic
Preservation Coordinator

As a property owner and resident of the Old Fourth Ward Historic District since its
inception, | want to express my concern about the current proposal for a hotel that
conforms neither to the standards of the Secretary of the Interior nor those of the
Ann Arbor Historic District Design Guidelines for new buildings in an historic district.

Any construction on the site will require cleanup of the contamination from previous
businesses. | do not understand the argument that a building that has been
deemed inappropriate in many ways is necessary for contamination abatement.

If the argument is that this property is on the edge of the historic district, then one
could logically erode the boundaries of the area one parcel at a time. It seems clear
to those of us who have met with the developers that they see this property more in
relation to the nearby University of Michigan campus than in relation to the
residential structures in the Old Fourth Ward. That is not the way the residents view
their neighborhood. | am sure there are University of Michigan units that would
welcome and patronize a hotel and event venue near their facilities, but that should
not come at the cost of constructing a non-conforming commercial structure within
the historic residential district.

I have read Jeff Crockett's letter and he has spelled out the issues in clear and
eloquent fashion. 1 will not restate the case he has made, but will add my
endorsement to his well thought out position.

Sincerely,

Elleanor Crown

Membership Chair

Old Fourth Ward Association
338 E. Kingsley St.

Elleanor H. Crown, Ph.D.

Secretary, Alpha of Michigan Chapter, Phi Beta Kappa
LSA Honors

1330 Mason Hall

University of Michigan

Ann Arbor, Ml 48109-1027

Voice 734-764-6274

Fax: 734-763-6553
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